
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of Aldercar and Langley Mill Parish Council 

Held at St Johns Church, Aldercar 

On 12 January 2023  

 

PRESENT 

 

Councillors J Attwood, S Brown, R Fernandez, S Fowler, M Fowkes (Chairman) S Goodrum and D 

Palmer. 

 

A Sharpe (Clerk) 

 

1/23 Apologies for absence 

Councillors S Bower, M Brown, E Hamilton, J K Jones and C Morrison. 

 

2/23 Declaration of Members Interests   

None. 

 

3/23 Dispensations 

Members of the Cricket Club had been granted a dispensation to speak and vote on Office 

Accommodation relating to the Cricket club. 

4/23 Public Speaking  

 None.  

5/23 Office Accommodation 

 Council considered the possible purchase of the old Co-operative building on Station Road, 

Langley Mill.  Having considered the work required and the costs involved it was agreed that 

this action was not feasible. 

 However, Council were keen to have permanent accommodation for a Parish Office in an 

area of the parish where footfall was present and had become aware that 41b Cromford Road 

had become available for rent at a cost that could be contained within the budget. 

 Therefore, Council reconvened at 41b Cromford Road, where they viewed the property and 

AGREED a three-year lease with the landlord with a view to opening the office on 1 March 

2022. 

This decision was unanimous. 

  

   

 


